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SUMMER WORSHIP -- HOURS & MASKS

We return to our one-service schedule for June, July and August:

10:00 a.m. in-person and Zoom. 


Masks are required for worship in the sanctuary,

but optional in the Parrot Gallery during fellowship time.

This Week - 
PASTORAL CARE COVERAGE— Pastor Susan Gascho-Cooke and family will be on vacation through
Monday, August 8. Pastor Leslie Homer-Cattell will be out of town Friday, August 5 - Sunday, August 7.
Pastoral care concerns this week should be directed to:

Monday, August 1 - Thursday, August 4 -- Leslie Homer-Cattell

Friday, August 5 - Sunday, August 7: Janet Dick (Pastoral Team) and/or Amanda Stoltzfus

Monday, August 8 - Leslie Homer-Cattell                                                                                
                   

IN LOVING MEMORY— The flowers at the front of the sanctuary this Sunday were provided by former
CMCLer Tim Cleary, in loving memory of his late wife Bonnie Cleary. Bonnie and Tim were active
CMCLers at the time of Bonnie's untimely death 30 years ago this week. Bonnie is also remembered in
our memorial garden.


CHURCH PICNIC IN THE PARK, AUGUST 14— Please join us next Sunday, August 14, at 10 am in the
larger pavilion #1 at Long's Park for an outdoor worship and fellowship potluck afterwards. Plenty of
seating space at picnic tables underneath the covered pavilion. Bring a dish to share, and your own table
service, and come enjoy community with other CMCLers. Plenty of good, close parking, bathrooms, and
children's play area nearby. Masks optional.


Rod Houser <rodhouser232@gmail.com>
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CMCL PARKING LOT SWEEP— Thursday, August 11, from 9 am through 5 pm the CMCL parking lot will
be closed for sweeping. Please make alternative arrangements for your parking. The sweeping may be
completed before 5 pm. If after 1 pm you come by the lot and both of the entrances have been cleared of
the red tape tied between the trees, the sweeping has been completed and you can park in the lot. 


MENNO MEN— Join us at 7 pm for Monthly Hangout, August 11 on the roof at Tellus360, 24 E King St,
Downtown Lancaster. Food and non-alcoholic as well as alcoholic beverages available for purchase, but
not required to have a seat at the table. Hanging out is about the conversation.   


CHURCH RETREAT - SEPT 23-25— Save the date for this year's church retreat at Camp Hebron, the
fourth weekend in September. Horseback riding will be back, as well as the ice cream social, ultimate
frisbee, climbing wall, hymn sings, hiking, plenty of time to relax and reconnect, and much more! Stay
tuned for more details.


NOTICE RE: NEW OFFICE HOURS— The church office will now regularly be open on Mondays,
Wednesdays & Fridays from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. or by appointment. Thank you for your patience while we are
looking for a new office coordinator. - Staff Relations Committee

 

DRC WEEKLY ANNOUNCEMENT

 

 

Martin Luther King Jr.

In Why We Can’t Wait, pp. 109-110.


For too long the depth of racism in American life has been
underestimated. The surgery necessary to extract it is necessarily
complex and detailed. As a beginning it is necessary to X-ray our
history and reveal the full extent of the disease…


Our nation was born in genocide, when it embraced the doctrine that
the original American, the Indian, was an inferior race. Even before
there were large numbers of Negroes on our shore, the scar of racial
hatred had ready disfigured colonial society…


From the sixteenth century forward, blood flowed in battles over racial
superiority. We are perhaps the only nation which tried as a matter of
national policy to wipe out its indigenous population. Moreover we
elevated that tragic experience into a noble crusade. Indeed, even
today we have not permitted ourselves to reject or feel remorse for

https://www.google.com/maps/search/24+E+King+St?entry=gmail&source=g
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this shameful episode. Our literature, our films, our drama, our
folklore all exalt it…


It is this tangled web of prejudice from which many Americans now
seek to liberate themselves, without realizing how deeply it has been
woven into their consciousness.


 

PASTORAL INFORMATION: 

 
PASTORAL CARE AUGUST 5-7

Janet Dick will be on call for
Pastoral Care. 


PRAYER CONCERNS— Email
Pastor Amanda with your prayer
concerns. amanda@
communitymennonite.org

Church Report

July 24— 

Attendance: 75

General Fund: $2,317.00


July 17— 

Attendance: 72 + (32 Zoom)

General Fund: $5,883.00

 

COMMUNITY / GENERAL MENNONITE

PRAYERS FOR KENTUCKY— Please remember our family and those affected by the flooding in eastern
KY. This is Jacob and Ada’s community, and extended circle of community. They are safe, but the flooding
is the worst recorded in the area, and has taken lives and destroyed and washed away homes,
belongings, cars, businesses, farms, roads and much more. Jacob works with a statewide nonprofit
community organizing group, Kentuckians For The Commonwealth (KFTC), and this is the region where
he works across several counties. -Kelvin Mack and Laura Boll 

Jacob Mack-Boll & Ada Smith

jacob.mackboll@gmail.com

606-303-2904 (Jacob's cell)


ANNUAL STORYTELLING EVENT— Phyllis Pellman Good and Merv Stoltzfus share short stories from
their lives during this popular annual event on Monday, August 8, 7:00 pm at Landisville
Mennonite Church. It is in-person and also will be streamed online. To connect virtually the night of the
event visit bit.ly/MLifeFB. Donations appreciated.


SAFE COMMUNITIES: United to End Child Sexual Abuse— The following no-cost workshops will be
offered to the public by this local organization:

     1.   Social Media Navigation with Kids – Thursday, August 11 - 6:30 to 7:30 PM

     2.   Child Sexual Abuse 101 – Saturday, September 10 – 10:00 to 11:00 AM


https://communitymennonite.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=dbca059510c32e96c0400c848&id=65cf59daee&e=c9d60d79ec
mailto:jacob.mackboll@gmail.com
https://communitymennonite.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=dbca059510c32e96c0400c848&id=49881589be&e=c9d60d79ec
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     3.   Grooming Process – Tuesday, October 18 - 6:30 to 7:30 PM


Registration required prior to the workshops. You can select one or more workshops during registration.
Registrants will receive a link to a recording of the workshop available for 2 weeks. Please go to
our website to register and for more information.  

https://www.safecommunitiespa.org/no-cost-workshops.html


The Herm & Vince Mission: Spreading Love, Life, and Healing Through Music— Herm & Vince
(Weaver and Buckwalter) are coming to Lancaster for several music performances as part of their '22
Roots Tour. The lifelong friends and singer-songwriters reunite after meeting in 1977 at Hesston College
(Kan.) The duo will perform original vocals, mixed in with acoustic guitar and piano. Songs come from
music written long ago and brand new compositions: Americana, Sacred and Simple, and Inspirational.
Old tunes harken back to times of innocence and searching. The new brings together honest music
perspectives from forty years of living in Goodness and Joy. More details at hermandvince.com/coming-
soon-03 . Following a church performance in May in Goshen, IN, a congregant youth said, "If your mission
is to spread life, love, and healing through music, well, it's working."


Schedule

Saturday, August 13 

Dan Mast Home Outdoor Concert,105 Herrville Rd., Willow Street, PA,,17584.

Guests are welcome to arrive between 6-6:30 p.m. with a concert to follow. Lawn chairs or blankets are
suggested and attendees are welcome to bring a picnic meal if desired.


Sunday, August 14 

James Street Mennonite Church, 323 West James Street, Lancaster, PA 17603 

The duo will provide music for the worship service, beginning at 10 a.m.


Gift contributions are welcome to be made at events, as well as online at any time. Questions? Contact
the duos's manager, Dallas Stutzman, 620-217-1296, or dallasstutzman1@gmail.com.

                                                 


HOW TO PLAN FOR AGING IN PLACE: EDUCATIONAL SEMINAR— Sponsored by Landis
Communities

Tuesday, September 13, 2022, 11:00 AM – 12:30 PM EDT, 1001 East Oregon Road, Lititz, PA 17543


This long-term care workshop is for individuals ages 40-85 who are looking for information about quality
care in their own home. Get questions answered about insurance, medicare, medicaid, and all the options
available to you for your future needs. Click here to register for this in-person event:

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/how-to-plan-for-aging-in-place-educational-seminar-registration-
269930006917


CALL FOR QUILTS, TAPESTRIES, WALL HANGINGS!— If you have a piece of large, vibrantly colored
fabric artistry that you’d be willing to lend, I’m collecting pieces to be displayed in the large Dance Hall (the
Old Main building at the York Expo Center) for use during the Susquehanna Folk Festival, on August 12–
14. My objective is to create a more cozy visual atmosphere, as well as to enhance the sound quality in

https://www.safecommunitiespa.org/no-cost-workshops.html
https://communitymennonite.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=dbca059510c32e96c0400c848&id=1df5a7c3a1&e=c9d60d79ec
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the room. If you have one or more items to lend, please be sure to securely attach an index card on the
back of each piece with your name and phone number, so it will get back to you safely. I’ll need to collect
pieces by Wednesday, Aug 10. I’m excited to see what might be available for this project - thank you in
advance! Zita Angelo zita.angelo712@gmail.com 717-951-5152


ARE YOU CURIOUS TO TRY SPIRITUAL DIRECTION?—PRC is offering spiritual direction sessions with
current Kairos Spiritual Direction Training students. These sessions are free and open to anyone. These
sessions can be in person or be done remotely over zoom. Students get hands-on practice by giving
sessions while in training. They discuss these sessions with SDT faculty, but confidentiality is maintained
and no identifying information about directees is shared. Email: calvin@parishresourcecenter.org


MENNONITE ARTS WEEKEND—February 3-5, 2023, Cincinnati, Ohio

Early-bird registration is open! Twelve artists and our featured musical group, A Girl Named Tom, will
explore this year’s theme BETWEEN: Embracing Vulnerability. You will find information about the
participating artists, venue, schedule, and registration at mennoniteartsweekend.org. Hope to see you
there! (Rates go up on December 1, 2022)


MENNO SNAPSHOTS—Nature has a way of refreshing the soul, and Cheryl Mast has noticed this
firsthand with students who have participated in the outdoor education program at Amigo Centre, a
Mennonite Camp in Michigan. Read her blog, “The power of nature,” to learn more about how Mast has
experienced students coming out of their shells while unplugging at camp. 

mennoniteusa.org/power-nature

CLASSIFIEDS 

NANNY POSITION –Two Lancaster surgeons at Penn Medicine have a full time
nanny position. The boys are 6, 4, and 6 months. The rest of the summer Ollie and
Tim are in full day camp and in fall they’re both full time school. Would need to do
light housework and meal prep but no cooking. Schedule would vary but average 40
hours including usually 1 weekend/month while parents are on
call. Contact ariannetrain@gmail.com or (814)808-2663 if interested. 


3-BR, 2.5-BTH HOME FOR RENT in Manheim Township School District, available
as soon as August 3.  Located just off Lititz Pike and Delp Road, just south of
Neffsville, quiet family-friendly neighorhood.  


Recently renovated throughout with beautiful original hardwood floors throughout
main living areas.  Eat-in kitchen, large living room, dining room, 3 BRs, bath and a
half on single floor.  3-season room off DR.  Full basement with another bath.  2-car
garage, one bay has W/D hookups if tenant prefers laundry room on

1st floor.  Central air, gas hot water heat (both new), water softener, water purifying
filter.  Mature trees, nice shade, nicely tended landscaping.  Rent is
$1795/month.  No smoking, no pets.  Contact John Brubaker (cell) 740-877-8021,
email jcbrubaker6@yahoo.com for more info and to view. (Paul Brubaker's dad)


mailto:zita.angelo712@gmail.com
mailto:calvin@parishresourcecenter.org
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